
 
 
 

 
Good Morning Neighbors:  It is Tuesday morning, August 29.  I hope everyone had a 
wonderful summer and is looking forward to our fall season.  With that comes our annual 
Oyster Roast.  We started this Oyster Roast in 1927 and, by all calculations and the 
memories of some of our long-time residents, have missed only a year during WWII and two 
years due to Covid.  Obviously, this is a long-standing tradition and one we all look forward to 
attending.  I hope you mark the date on your calendar and join us for a great afternoon. 

Oyster and Bull Roast – Saturday, October 7, 1-4 pm – Needless to say, this event takes a 
great deal of advance planning and a number of volunteers for the day.  A sign-up sheet will 
be available at the upcoming membership meeting, Saturday, Sept. 16, 9:30 AM.  Please 
take some time to volunteer for one of the many tasks that need to be done in order for this 
event to run smoothly.  Suzie Galler is taking the lead on this event going forward, with 
Woody Young’s help, and Terri Sisk is ably taking charge of the kitchen.  Helpers are needed 
for setup, cleanup, servers, etc. If you would like to volunteer to help with the oyster roast in 
some capacity, please call Woody Young, 410-286-5556.   A flyer is included in this 
newsletter with further details. 

Elections – Congratulations to Rich Erickson and Laurie Bryan, our newly elected Directors.  
Director positions are for a term of three years.  Also, thank you to Lannie Elderkin for 
stepping up to accept the position of Corresponding Secretary.  Lannie will be coordinating 
newsletter articles and sending out our newsletter starting with this issue.   

Thank you to Carol Wyman – who served as one of our directors for six years.  Carol is one 
of our long-time residents; her family has been here since 1935. Carol was born December 
of 1936 and, as a child, came down to Holland Point on weekends and summers. Her family 
stayed in one of the summer cottages and eventually bought what is now the Wyman cottage 
and created a year-round home. She can remember her brother and his friends celebrating 
the end of WWII with no more gas rationing and the opportunity to fuel their small motor 
boats to cruise the Bay!  Carol was Executive Assistant to the Vice President for Federal 
Regulatory Law at Coastal Corporation (a gas pipeline company) and commuted to DC from 
Holland Point, retiring in 2002.  She would like everyone to know that was her privilege to 
serve on the HPCA Board of Directors. 
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Update on SHA improvements for our community – Larry Brown, Chair of our Long-Range 
Planning Committee will be meeting with SHA representatives sometime in late September 
or early October.  They will outline dates for deliverables, action items and what has been 
done so far. 

Short newsletter this month.  Hope to see everyone at our membership 
meeting, Saturday, September 16, 9:30 am.  Gayle 

 

Dates to Remember – 2023 

Saturday, September 16 — BOD Meeting 8:30 am; General Membership Meeting 9:30 am 
 Saturday, October 7 — Oyster Roast 1-4 pm 
Thursday, October 12 — General Membership Meeting 6:30 pm  

Thursday, November 30 — Board Meeting (Budget and Calendar) 6:30 pm   

Saturday, December 9 — Community Christmas Party  

Officers and Board Members 
 
 President – Gayle Shumate    gpshumate9@gmail.com 
 Vice President – Rob San Martin   robsanmartin@yahoo.com 
 Recording Secretary – Stacy Allen   slynne@mac.com 
 Corresponding Secretary – Lannie Elderkin hgelderkin@gmail.com 
 Treasurer – Gregg Borchelt    gborchelt@yahoo.com 
 Membership – Nancy Young    vinyrabbit1@gmail.com 
 Director – Rich Erickson    comaloco@gmail.com 
 Director – Larry Brown    larrybrownesq@cs.com 
 Director – Craig Ryan     cmrdes@comcast.net 
 Director – Laurie Bryan    laurie.bryan10@gmail.com 
 Director – Woody Young    woodyeyoung@gmail.com 
 Bldg Mgr/Rentals – Meredith Page   mereleigh2579@gmail.com 
 Welcome Committee – Suzie Galler   suziegaller@gmail.com 
 Webmaster – Vu Nguyen    haphivu@gmail.com 

8/30/23 by T. Bragg 




SATURDAY 
OCTOBER 7, 2023    1:00-4:00

Buy your tickets with Paypal at
Hollandpoint.org

$40.00 advance $45.00 door
8-15 $12.00 advance $15.00 door

7 and under free
call 410-610-7906

Public Invited

Beer &

Wine

$2.00Bake Sale

Loch Less Farms

Loveless Community Center
919 Walnut Ave.

Holland Point, MD 20714

Rain or Shine

 All you can eat!
Pit Roasted Beef •

Raw, Roasted or Steamed Oysters •
Cole Slaw • Potato Salad • Baked Beans

•Lemonade• Iced Tea• Water  

Arts & Crafts for Kids


